Tax Court of Canada Cour canadienne de I'imp0t

Notice to the Public and the Profession

Update on Sittings Schedule

In light of the evolving circumstances surrounding the pandemic, the Chief Justice has
cancelled all in-person sittings of the Tax Court of Canada scheduled up to and including
July 16, 2021, subject to the following exceptions.

Parties who wish for their in-person hearing to not be cancelled and proceed as scheduled
may contact the Hearings Coordinator listed in their Notice of Hearing. The Court will
attempt to accommodate such requests for in-person hearings as circumstances and public
health authorities’ directions allow.

In the coming weeks, the Court will continue to endeavour to conduct virtual hearings for
some proceedings previously scheduled to occur in person between now and July 16, 2021.
The Court will identify appeals for virtual hearings and will contact parties to determine with
them if the hearing could proceed virtually.

All parties affected by the sittings schedule described herein have been or will be contacted
directly by the Registry staff in the coming weeks.

Conference calls and virtual hearings previously scheduled to proceed as of April 6, 2021,
will proceed as scheduled.

The Court and its Registry offices remain open with reduced staff. The Hamilton office
remains closed.

Dated this 7th day of April 2021.

(Original signed by Eugene P. Rossiter
Chief Justice)

Eugene P. Rossiter
Chief Justice
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